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WINTER TIPS FOR PEST CONTROL
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As many people prepare their gardens in readiness of winter, now is a great time to consider their own pest prevention.  Look around your garden, concentrating along the fence lines, sheds, chicken houses/pens and compost heaps.  Cut back any vegetation along fence lines and other structures to reduce the harbourage available to rodents.  Ensure that garden structures such as sheds are well maintained and ideally located on top of concrete or paving slabs.  Rodents regard compost heaps as 5 star accommodation as they provide shelter, warmth and food.  Compost heaps should not come into direct contact with the ground; try placing chicken wire at the base of the compost bin to prevent rats digging upwards whilst allowing the compost to leech back into the ground.  
Bird feeders/tables are notoriously used by rodents as an all you-can-eat-buffet!  Many of us love to feed the garden birds so only put out as much food as the garden birds will take in one day. Birds are messy eaters and drop a lot of food which gives rodents the opportunity to a regular food source.  If possible, try and clean up each day before dusk to minimise the availability of food.  Consider where you keep the bird food; is it in a sack in your shed or garage?  Storing it in a shed or garage is practical but you will only rodent proof it by keeping it in a smooth plastic container or better still, a metal container of some sort.  This also applies to pet food too.  
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As a mouse can squeeze through a hole the size of the end of a biro, it is almost impossible to proof your home for mice but there are other things that you can do.  Look in your food cupboards; try to store dry foods such as rice, sugar, pasta and breakfast cereals in smooth plastic storage boxes which are much less accessible to rodents than the cardboard packaging.
If you would like to purchase rodent traps from us, then we recommend the use of break-back traps rather than live catch traps.  Live catch traps are considered more humane but we think they can actually compromise welfare.  Live catch traps need to be checked frequently so that the rodent is not without food or water for very long.  If you release the rodent, you will have to take it some considerable distance to prevent it from finding its way back into your house and without its family group, the chances of survival for that individual rodent is low.  The break-back traps are quick & efficient, especially when baited with crunchy peanut butter or chocolate hazelnut spread!  With this in mind, consider the safety of non-target species when you choose the location for your trap site so that pets or children don’t interfere with them once they are set.  Without professional advice, we recommend that traps are not set outdoors to avoid catching non-target species such as birds or hedgehogs.
If despite all your efforts, you have any pest control problems then contact Hinton Pest Control on 01386 41762 and we’ll be happy to assist you.
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